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Meeting Minutes
March 2nd, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Derek Hiser, Bill Akin, Peny Wallace
Excused:  none
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community:  Kris McNall, Mary Lou Perry, Andrew McWilliams, Kathy Long, Sheriff Eiesland

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Addition/Change to Agenda of 5.  General Fund spending discussion and 6.  Snow Plow update

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, 2/17/2016: Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minutes of February 3rd, 2016.  Councilor Akin seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	
	

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Rain Water Catchment Strategies (Code Approved):  Andrew McWilliams from Green Home Design/Build
McWIlliams presented strategies to supplement residential water needs with rain water.  He has just completed a project on Dry Creek Rd, which is a 3,000 gallon storage system with filtration using the metal roof as the catchment area.  This home has a well, but the quality of their water is not good.  The excavation hole necessary for these tanks is 17’ x 10’ x 8’, which makes it difficult to achieve for small home lots.  Permitting is done through MCCOG.  Mayor Burns asked about rain water catchments systems for the City and for city residents.  Kristen Mcnall commented that recharging the Mosier aquifers could only happene above the fault line outside of City limits and would not be effective because of the comingling issue.  Kristen McNall is Chair of the Mosier Watershed Council, and reminded the City Council that the new well construction standards have not increased the cost of drilling wells in the valley, because the standards have not changed at all.  What has changed is the level of supervision of well construction in the Mosier Valley, which has actually decreased the cost of drilling a well because the homeowner now has the added benefit of the State’s considerable knowledge of the area and the best locations to drill.

	2.
	City Appropriations to Organizations Policy Discussion
City Manager Fitzpatrick said that the current City practice of donating a certain sum of money each year to the Library or the Senior Center needed to be reviewed. She suggested that Council develop a written policy regarding this practice if Council wished to maintain the ability to donate to community organizations. Sheriff Eisland cautioned against spending public money on other organizations and said that the number of organizations asking for donations will increase.  Council agreed to move forward with a policy and started a rough draft list of criteria:  1. Organization must be based within City limits 2.  Benefits City residents.  Fitzpatrick will check with City Attorney to make sure an appropriations budget is possible.  Councilor Wallace said that she would do research on the evaluation criteria for a specific foundation.  Mary Lou Perry agreed to draft a criteria list.

	3.
	Clarification of Holiday Pay for Part Time Employees:
Manager Fitzpatrick has almost finished the Employee Handbook updates and asked the Council to decide whether the City’s Part-time employee with irregular hours should receive holiday pay based on the number of hours budgeted per week divided by a five hour work day and whether this same position and schedule should be eligible for all holidays—as recommended by LGPI.  Councilor Akin made a motion to accept the recommendations as written.  Councilor Wallace seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.


	4.
	OPRD-UPRR Negotiation:  Council Comment
Manager Fitzpatrick asked Council if they wished to comment on the OPRD discussion with UPRR regarding Columbia River Access from Memaloose Park.  Councilor Reed made a motion to direct Staff to send a letter to the Oregon State Parks Commission emphasizing the importance of public access and safety to the Columbia River.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	5.
	General Fund Spending Discussion:

Councilor Reed reviewed the Goal Setting Session and said that Council had finished the session without stating explicitly their intention to curtail all spending from the General Fund in the next fiscal year.  Council talked about the need to be flexible in case of the unexpected, but in general the agreement was to refrain from adding any expenses to the General Fund like an event budget.  

	6.  
	Snow Plow Update:

Mayor Burns reported that she had talked to the City Snowplower, Tod Reeves, who said that he doesn’t want to be in the snowplowing business anymore.  Manager Fitzpatrick said that she had also just talked to him and that after a long discussion, he also admitted that he wasn’t the type of person to get rid of his equipment and that he would continue to plow as long as he had the equipment to do so.  

	VI
	Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm


Approved this 16th March, 2016:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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